From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
Date:  12/7/2017 7:42:05 AM
Subject:  Re: Retirement of Mayor James Williams

Please put together a letter, when you can.

From: Catherine McNicoll

Sent: Wednesday, December 6, 2017 5:49 PM

To: Danny Varat

Subject: FW: Retirement of Mayor James Williams

Best Regards,

Catherine McNicoll

Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicol | @SCSatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Dolores Snipes [mailto:dsnipes2007 @yahoo.com]
Sent: Tuesday, December 05, 2017 12:36 PM

To: Lt. Governor's Office

Subject: Retirement of Mayor James Williams

Dear Mr. Bryant,
After 12 years of service, Mayor James Williams, Mayor of Ridgeville, SC, isretiring. On January 6, 2018, he
will be honored at aBlack Tie affair by his constituents. It would be greatly appreciated if you would

acknowledge his service in the form of a proclamation.

Thanking you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dolores Snipes
151 Powerhouse Road
Ridgeville, SC 29472
(843)871-4022

The Lord isthe strength of my life; of whom shall | fear?
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